TheRutland

Sports and Social Club Ltd
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING

Held on the12th November 2014 at 8.30pm at the Poppy and Pint.

Board members present were: 

Chairman P Morris, Vice Chairman C Harris, Administrator J Moore,

A Lowe, A Donald, J May, R Cooke, L Gwyther.

Also in attendance was Richard Longley, our accountant.

All the shareholders who attended were checked in at the door, by Angela Donald and Julia May. 

Our Chairman Phil Morris bought the meeting to order, and started by welcoming all those attending the Rutland Sports and Social Club Limited’s third AGM. 

He then proceeded to introduce himself, saying that he became the Chairman in October of 2007, and he then introduced the board, by name, and introduced Richard Longley. 

He went on to apologise for the use of a crib sheet, then continued, stating that as a Private Limited Company there is no need for an AGM, but so as to be seen to be open and honest we will continue to do so. 

He continued saying that no formal questions had been sent in, and asking questions during the meeting was not allowed, but when the meeting is over there will be time then. But, he added, as people ask the same questions every year, we have supplied FAQ’s on seats, and you can ask questions by email any time.

Then turning to business he stated that part of the set up of the RSSC Ltd was from the Royal British Legion. And so far this year they have raised £7350 for the West Bridgford Poppy Appeal, and how this was due to Charles (Charlie Harris) and all his helpers. To which there was a round of applause.

Our Chairman continued saying that the Board meet quarterly, mostly for rules, regulations, Company House returns, accounts, insurance and dealing with share transfers. 

He continued by saying that this time last year he had to report the death of our accountant Mr Ian Triffit. And then another problem that needed sorting out was finding a new accountant. 

Jane Moore went to various accountants, comparing charges and service provided, and Richard Longley from Melton Road was selected. So now the long term of our accounts is protected. We have £18,500 in our account, and have a few bills out each year, and £3,000 plus inflation rent yearly. 

Then our Chairman introduced our new accountant, Richard Longley, to say a few words.
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Richard Longley stated that he had taken over as accountant. He does not have to do an audit, as the RSSC fall into the small independent company category. The accounts are filed at Company House, and that they are all up to date. He continued saying that, as there had been a change of accountants, it had been slightly difficult as anything that was in Ian Triffit’s head, he did not have. And we did not have all of the old information, so we worked with what we had, and it is all ok. 

He continued saying that the Board is in charge, and the Board governs the business. The accounts are simpler now. Income is easy, and there is no cash. It is all done by bank transfers, so there is nothing about cash going missing. And the bank balance tallied up. The Directors decided not to pay a dividend just in case of untoward costs, they need to put money in the bank. They may decide to pay an equal dividend to shareholders, and are able to do that, but it is not for him to choose when, but for them. There is some tax to pay, as the business makes a profit, but that is up to date.

Richard Longley, continued saying that he did not know the Legion but he does check that the Poppy does exist. He then stated that he could take questions re his role, but not about the business itself, as the directors take care of that.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then asked if there were any questions, and as there were none, he thanked and complimented Richard on his address.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then continued saying that during the year there had been approximately fifteen share transfers, and they had all been done with the correct paperwork. He added that one shareholder may not own more than eleven shares.

Continuing on, he stated that last year a question came up as to how to gain access to information. We have minutes, accounts and articles of association, and we said that they would be put on our website. But our website was rubbish! But now with Jane Moore’s help, we have changed the website, reviewed the old content, restructured and put notes of Board minutes on. And via website link the ability to email our administrator.

Another issue, Our Chairman, stated is the Bowls Club lease, which comes up for renewal soon. He stated that Lionel Gwyther (one of the RSSC Board members and a Bowls Club Committee member) wanted to know if there were to be significant changes. And at our last meeting, it was agreed, subject to a few conditions, to renew. 

Our Chairman carried on, saying that the Poppy and Pint have had problems with noise in the outside area. So they have proposed to erect a wall with brick piers and glass panels, it is now just a proposal, and if they decide to go through with it, they need to apply for planning.

Jean Hunt asked where it was going to be exactly, and this was explained.

Our Chairman Phil Morris then concluded the meeting, and in closing thanked all the board, with a special mention for Jane Moore. 

So the meeting was formerly closed at 9.00pm.

Then our Chairman Phil Morris asked if there were any questions?

Alan Wain asked if last years minutes are on the website?

Phill Morris stated that he thought they were, but if they are not, they will be on shortly.

Alan Wain stated that there was a box for log in, and he had tried, but could not log in.

Phill Morris stated that the log in is for the RSSC to log in to edit the site.
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Alan Wain asked if then it could be changed from “log in” to perhaps “admin access”.

Phill Morris stated that that was a good idea. 

Charlie Harris stated that he wished to say that whilst £7500 was counted today that he personally didn’t collect all the money. That it was collected by a lot of hard working collectors, who did very well.

Jim Hooker asked if there was any negative reaction to the Poppy music festival?

Phill Morris stated that, perhaps, if there had been a lot of noise, there might have been a complaint.

Jane Moore stated that she had only heard good reviews.

Peter Hart asked whereabouts do the complaints come from about the noise?

Phill Morris stated that he did not know.

Peter Hart stated that the noise is usually on a Wednesday!

Phill Morris stated that noise is supposedly at the end of the night.

Peter Hart stated that if it is then the people who complain over the way the wall is covering, they would not hear the late night noise, as it is at the opposite side of the building. 

Phill Morris stated that we have to make sure to cover everything, and if they want to build a wall, it can only help.

Pete Hart quipped, who will clean the windows? To titters.

Gary Sheerin asked, if we have £18,000 in the bank, in a few years are there any arrangements to pay the Harmans back early?

Phill Morris stated that up to now we can either pay, or keep the money in the bank. But our prime concern is if anything untoward occurs. But in a couple of years we will look at our options. As none of us are financial experts, we may have to seek help. Richard Longley stated that the loan is interest free and the repayment of the loan mirrors the lease.

Phill Morris continued saying that if it is a lot of funds he would not be comfy just saying what to do, but would like to ask shareholders for their views first. And he thought that in about three years would be the time to look into it.

Our Chairman then asked if there were any further questions, and then formerly declared the entire meeting over. 

He thanked everyone for attending, and stated that it was nice to see interested people at the meeting. 

The meeting closed at 9.12pm
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